MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL MEETING OF LYMPSTONE PARISH COUNCIL HELD AT 7.30PM ON MONDAY 3rd JUNE 2012 IN THE VILLAGE HALL. 
	PRESENT:
	Councillors:
	P. Acca 
	C Carter

	
	
	D. Atkins
	R Eastley (Chairman)

	
	
	Mrs D Beatty
	Mrs T Scott

	
	
	
	


Also Present:   District Councillor Ingham, County Councillor Hughes, WPCSO Sarah Trayhurn and 22 members of the Public.
Apologies:
Cllrs J Bailey and R. Longhurst, 
	
	PUBLIC SESSION
Mr Tyrrell and others made comments about the lack of consultation with Landowners regarding the proposed Neighbourhood Plan and that there was insufficient information regarding the ‘voluntary nature of the Plan, its purpose and the possibility that it could have a ‘statutory’ role if finally adopted.
Parish Council Chairman, Cllr Richard Eastley and Vice-chairman Cllr Chris Carter explained that this was a village Plan and not a Parish Council Plan although the Parish Council was leading the process.  A Working Group led by Cllr Rob Longhurst but including other volunteers from the Parish had been working through the lengthy process for about the last eighteen months.  Alongside this the Group had also worked on the Villages section of the EDDC Local Plan, the Housing Sites Assessment for the Village and the Parish Council’s comments on the draft Local Plan.

This Working Group did not take decisions but only made its views known through recommendations to the Parish Council.  Each stage has been discussed by the Parish Council and support and direction has been given to the Working Group.

District Councillor Cllr Ben Ingham, a member of the Working Group emphasised that this will be a Community Plan with aims and wishes for all aspects of Community Life in the Parish.  The Plan cannot proceed unless it has the support of all those directly involved and the support of the Community in general.  If a Plan is adopted, then the Community will need to consider how any of the aims of the Plan might be brought about.  The Community will also need to think about how the policies and aims of the Plan will be monitored.  This is essential so that the Plan retains its robustness.  The Plan does contain Development Control policies and if adopted, EDDC will have to accept these as Planning Guidance.  If any individual landowners reject aims that affect their land, then these will need to be taken out of the Plan.  
The draft Neighbourhood Plan had been approved for a six week period of public consultation until 22nd July 2013.  This did not mean that the Plan could not be changed.  The Plan could be seen on the website, and copies will be printed to be available at the post office.  Copies will also be sent to all groups in the Parish, Landowners, where these are known and other statutory bodies.  

The Clerk asked that anyone who wanted to receive a copy of the Plan or make a comment should contact him.



	24
	Declarations of Interest

Cllr Eastley reminded the meeting that he was a member of the Lympstone Landowners Association.


	25
	Minutes 

RESOLVED: that subject to the words ‘and Transport’ being added to the Champion for Travel, the minutes of the meeting held on 13th May 2013, be confirmed as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.


	26
	Police Report

WPCSO Trayhurn gave a report on incidents in the Parish for the last month.  In particular there had been a number of attempts at theft from parked vehicles in the early hours.  Residents were asked to make sure that they locked their cars and did not leave anything visible.


	27
	Parking restrictions and prohibitions

The Council had agreed to press DCC to provide parking prohibition outside Lympstone Nurseries.  The Council was requested to consider the extent of this, the possibility of providing a footway and other parking restrictions or prohibitions.

County Councillor Hughes reminded the Council that it was cheaper to include all proposals for restriction so that there only needed to be one advertisement as this was a costly part of the process.

RESOLVED: 1 that DCC be requested to provide parking prohibition outside Lympstone Nurseries, the extent of which was to be decided by their professional judgment.

2 that DCC Officers be reminded of the need to repair and protect the cobbles, which were in private ownership and they be requested to provide a footway in this area.

WPCSO Trayhurn left the meeting at 8.05pm.



	28
	Planning Applications

13/1084/FUL Construction of single storey extension connecting dwelling and garage. North Lodge

Courtlands Lane RESOLVED That a Site Visit be held with power to determine the Parish Council’s response

13/1026/LBC slate roofing to front elevation The Swan.  The Council noted that fibrous slates had now been replaced with natural slates. And made no comment on the application.


	29
	Planning Decisions
13/0927/FUL Installation of replacement balcony and balustrade - Watergate Longbrook Lane Lympstone Exmouth EX8 5BE - APPROVED

13/0813/LBC Internal works to support existing ceiling and first floor structure over the general office - St Peters School, Harefield, Lympstone – APPROVED


	30
	Other Planning matters
The Clerk reported that the application for access to Sowden house was going before the DM Committee at EDDC on 11th June 2013.  The Parish Council had objected and could attend to support that objection.
AGREED that if Cllr Longhurst is available, he should be requested to attend.



	31
	Neighbourhood Plan.

The Council gave further consideration to the points made during the public session.  The Council noted that there was a need for consultation with landowners and others.  The Clerk pointed out that he would be writing consultation letters and would include extra information where he felt this was due.
RESOLVED 1 that an item be included on the next agenda for discussion regarding the Neighbourhood Plan.

2 that a special meeting of the Council be held at 7.30pm on Monday 8th July 2013 to go through the detail of the Neighbourhood Plan.

3 that this meeting be open to the public to listen to the descriptions contained in the Plan. 
4 That all members be requested to read the draft Plan prior to the meeting.

5 that a report be sent to the Exmouth Journal regarding the Public Consultation phase and the special Council meeting.



	32
	District Councillors’ Reports
Cllr Ingham congratulated Cllr Eastley on his election as Chairman for the third time.  The new EDDC Chairman was Cllr Graham Godbeer.  The Overview and Scrutiny Committee was now chaired by Cllr Tim Wood of Exmouth.
He also gave more reasoning of the need for a Neighbourhood Plan including the opportunity to control development in the Parish to overcome EDDC’s failure to secure adequate housing development.


	33
	Chairman’s Report
The Chairman reported receipt of the resignation of Cllr Garratt.  The Clerk pointed out that this would need to be advertised in the usual way when any 10 electors would have the right to request an election.

He reported that there would be a vintage cycle event coming through the Parish on 15th June 2013.  Anyone was invited to join in.



	34
	Furry Dance

The Council heard that there were to be changes to the format of the Furry Dance for this year.  Mr Brian Stewart explained that all of the events were to be held during the day, with the dance setting off at about 3.30pm.  There would be a pannier market from 11.00 – 5.30pm, the Dog Show would be at the Harbour and there would be an event on Cliff Field.  Road closures were in place.  Full details would be in The Lympstone Herald.



	35
	Cliff Field

Cllr Acca reported upon the proposal to provide a plastic mesh surface at the entrance to Cliff Field to help the grass cope with extra traffic.  Trinity Plant Hire had quoted £1600 to dig out the area, cart away the spoil and provide a layer of hard core material.  The plastic mesh would be ordered by the Clerk based on the lowest of three quotes and would be laid by a Working Party of Scouts and parents.

He had met a representative of the National Trust, who had approved the scheme abut asked if the area could be extended.

RESOLVED: 1 that the proposals be approved.

2 that the Clerk be authorised to purchase plastic mesh based on the lowest of three quotes.



	36
	Flower Beds
Cllr Acca reported that he would be meeting the Clerk to arrange purchase of plants for flower beds again this year.

The Council discussed the value of the beds at Meeting lane and problems in maintaining the bed on the A376 on the north side of the Wotton Lane junction.

RESOLVED that the Clerk in consultation with Cllr Acca be authorised to purchase plants for the flower beds.

2 that quotes be requested to clear two of the beds at Meeting Lane and the bed on the A376 and for these to be turfed.



	37
	Youth Club

The Council considered a request for replacement doors to the Hall, Games Room and Project Room.

The Clerk reported on one quote and one estimate that had been received.
RESOLVED: that the Clerk approach the contractor who had supplied an estimate to convert this to a firm quote.

3that a third quote be requested and reported to the next meeting.



	38
	Exe Estuary Shoreline Management Plan.

Don Mildenhall has asked the Parish Council to consider the implications of this plan on Lympstone.  He has commented on the Plan and his comments were circulated.

Cllr Carter reported that the bulk of the Plan and objections were about creating extra wetlands and wildlife habitats, with little substance for Lympstone.  The Sailing Club and the Harbour and Fishery associations did not submit any comment.

RESOLVED: that no comment be made.



	39
	EDDC Flood and Emergency Forum

EDDC were arranging a Flood Forum on 23rd July 2013.

Mr Roger Stewart agreed to attend and the Clerk was also asked to contact Mr Beer.



	40
	CPRE Best Kept Village Scheme

Cllr Mrs Scott reminded the Council about its discussions and a request for an entry in this scheme for 2014.  If the Council supported the idea, Cllr Mrs Scott would be writing to all organisations in the Parish and would submit a monthly report to the Lympstone Herald.

RESOLVED: that an entry into the Best Kept Village Scheme for 2014 be supported.



	41
	Community Council of Devon

Membership of CCD was no longer part of the DALC membership.

The Council was requested to consider joining at a cost of £50 for full membership or £24 for associate membership.

It was possible that the VHMC was already a member.

RESOLVED that this be deferred to find out if the VHMC was a member of CCD. 


	42

	Finance

Payments to be authorised 

RESOLVED: that the following payments be approved:
1876

Optima Graphics - Herald printing

247.00

1877

EDF Energy - Candy's Field lights 

22.96

1878

Gardencare (Marsh Green) grass cutting etc.
339.60

1879

SWW - water for toilets

49.82

1880

Mrs C Edworthy - wages for May 2013

191.89

1881

A J Le Riche - sal & expenses for April 2013

529.82

1882

HMRC - Tax / NI April 2013

219.53

1883

GB Sport & Leisure wet pour repair kits

240.24

1884

D Hinchcliffe - Internal Audit

100.00

1,693.86



	43
	Financial summary

The Council received the following financial summary:
Current Account

Opening balance at 1st April 2013 

25,731.63

Receipts 

22,515.58

Total receipts

48,247.21

Transfer from dep ac

Total paid in to current ac

48,247.21

less, Payments 

8,016.91

Net balance

40,230.30

Receipts not on statement: 

-288.08

Unpresented cheques

4,327.74

Balance per Bank Statement 20th April 2013

44,269.96

Deposit Account

Balance at 1st April 2013

159.81

Interest to 3rd May 2013

0.02

Transfer to current ac

0.00

Total

159.83



	44
	Budget monitoring

The Council received and noted the monthly budget monitoring report.



	45
	Internal Audit report
 The Clerk submitted the report of the Internal Auditor, who had no comments to raise on the accounts. RESOLVED: that the report by the Internal Auditor, be noted.


	46
	Action Sheet
The Clerk’s Action Sheet was considered and the following comments were made
Surface to the Play Area.  There was concern that the top surface could be picked away from the base quite easily.  The Clerk was requested to approach EDDC and the national association for surfacing contractors to seek advice about the method of laying and protecting the surface and to check the warranty by the suppliers.
255 Village sign by The Saddlers Arms had been broken and was now missing.  The Clerk agreed to follow this up for the next meeting.

274 Flood warden training manual. The clerk was asked to print of copies for Mr beer and Mr Stewart.

276 Bins at the Village Hall.  The Clerk was requested to arrange a meeting between Cllr Bailey and Mr Mildenhall to discuss the location of re-cycling bins.


	47
	Matters raised by Councillors.
Cllr Atkins would be submitting a note from the Leader of EDDC regarding housing numbers, for the Lympstone Herald.

Cllr Mrs Scott reported that patching repairs in Longmeadow Road was very poor.  Cllr Hughes thought that this might be a temporary measure before re-surfacing works.



	48
	County Councillor report
Cllr Hughes had been elected Chairman of DCC and was congratulated accordingly.

He had attended an investiture ceremony at County hall for local recipients of the BEM.

He was arranging another meeting with Nigel frost to discuss parking measures in the Village.  He would invite the Chairman and Vice-chairman to this.

He was awaiting a meeting with officers to discuss the petition requesting a footway in Meeting lane to serve the four houses at the village end.  The one new speed restriction sign for the School had now been erected.

He had funds to support the activities of local groups and this could also include funding of a traffic order as DCC had put a stop on these for the time being.




Chairman

